
 
 

PBNI Disclosure Log – Response to Request 
 
Request Reference: 023.13.17 
Date of Request: 15 February 2017 
Date of Response: 21 February 2017 
 
 
Request  
 
Q. How many prisoners have been recalled to prison in the past five years on the basis of a breach of no 
alcohol condition in their licence? 
 
Response 
 

PBNI does not hold this information. Whilst PBNI may initiate the recall of a licencee, the decision to recall rests 

with the Offender Recall Unit, Department of Justice.  I would advise you should write in the first instance to:  

 
The Offender Recall Unit,  

Block B,  

Castle Buildings,  
Stormont Estate,  
Belfast. 
BT4 3SG 
 
You may find some of the information contained in the attached Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland 
report helpful i.e. “The impact of prisoner recalls on the Criminal Justice system in Northern Ireland” (June 2016).  
 
If you have any queries about this letter, please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference number 
above in any future communications 
 
If you are unhappy with the way PBNI has handled your request, you may ask for an internal review using our 
complaints procedure. A copy of our complaints procedure is available on our website www.pbni.org.uk.  
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner for a decision.  
 
The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:  Information Commissioner’s Office,  
Wycliffe House,  
Water Lane,  
Wilmslow,  
Cheshire,  
SK9 5AF. 
 
Please note that PBNI publishes responses to requests for information on its website where we believe there 
may be a wider public interest. If requests are published they are anonymised i.e. details of the requester are not 
published. 
 
 
 
 

http://cjini.org/getattachment/f491d48d-7c82-4459-9dc2-830223db93fc/picture.aspx
http://www.pbni.org.uk/complaints-procedure/
http://www.pbni.org.uk./

